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RSIPF organises workshop on COVID-19 for communities in east and 

central Honiara  

The National Crime Prevention Department (NCPD) of the Royal Solomon Island Police 

Force (RSIPF) yesterday (30 April 2020) organised a one-day workshop for community 

leaders in east and central Honiara to strengthen community partnership in the fight  to 

prevent the coronavirus (COVID-19) from entering Solomon Islands 

When opening the workshop attended by about 60 participants, Assistant Commissioner  of 

Police (ACP) National Capital and Crime Prevention Simpson Pogeava says, “Under the 

RSIPF Crime Prevention Strategy, it is the role of the RSIPF to create or fortify a strong 

commitment with the community in addressing issues at hand.” 

“In this instance the issue at hand is the preparedness to response for any outbreak of 

COVID-19 into our communities including enforcement of the Regulation and Orders of the 

State of Public Emergency declared on 25 March 2020 and the Orders or Regulations issued 

by the Government so far.”  

ACP Pogeava adds: “RSIPF believes that strengthening the current community partnership 
through workshops and community engagements will enable the community to be vigilant in 
their preparedness and focus. The partnership is also to identify issues including crime that 
is affecting our communities and work together with the police to address them.” 
 
He says, “It is the duty of the community to look after their own people’s welfare and 
livelihood during this time of uncertainty. We must all work together to save our people from 
this COVID-19. The RSIPF salutes those community leaders who have been able to attend 
this workshop and discussions.” 
  

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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